
ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
DOWNERS GROVE SANITARY DISTRICT OF DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

1. Time and Place of Opening Bids.  Sealed proposals for the 2020 Sanitary Sewer Cleaning 
and Televising project for the Downers Grove Sanitary District of DuPage County, Illinois, will be 
received at the Administration Center at 2710 Curtiss Street, Downers Grove, Illinois 60515 until 
1:00 P.M., Thursday, June 11, 2020, and at that time will be publicly opened and unit price total read 
aloud. Should the District office be closed, proposals shall be placed in the drop box outside the 
office. In addition, should the District office be closed to the public at the time of bid opening, the 
bid opening will either be broadcast live on the internet or recorded and made available to bidders. 
2. Description of Work.  The proposed construction consists of light cleaning and televising of 
approximately 61,138 lineal feet of sanitary sewer ranging in size from 8-inch to 36-inch diameter, 
40 hours of heavy cleaning; restoration and other miscellaneous items of work. 
3. Information for Bidders. Copies of the Bidding Documents may be obtained from QuestCDN 
Construction Data Network, http://bit.ly/23V1i2M, upon a non-refundable payment of $15.00 per 
set.  

Not less than the prevailing rate of wages as determined by the Department of Labor or 
determined by the court on review shall be paid to all laborers, workmen and mechanics performing 
work under this contract. 

The Downers Grove Sanitary District is exempt from the Illinois State, municipal or county 
Retailers Occupation Tax, Service Occupation Tax, Use Tax, and Service Use Tax as described in 
Illinois Compiled Statute Chapter 35.  Bid prices shall not include the cost of such taxes. 
4. Rejection of Bids.  The Board of Trustees reserves the right to reject any or all Bids and to 
waive technicalities.  Unless the Bids are rejected for good cause, award of contract shall be made 
to the lowest responsible and responsive Bidder. 
Dated at Downers Grove, Illinois this 21st day of May, 2020. 

Amy R. Underwood, General Manager 
END OF ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

http://bit.ly/23V1i2M

